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College Calendar     

Year 3/4S with African Drumming Teacher, Emmanual. 

AFRICAN DRUMMING 

COMES TO BRIGHT P-12 

During week 9 of Term 3 students from 
the Primary School had an                  
incursion where they learnt about    
African   Drumming. 

For four days each class rehearsed a 
set drumming routine on djembe 
drums and also learnt an African dance. 

Emmanuel, the teacher, is originally 
from Ghana, and had each child        
engaged in the intricacies of playing 
the djembe drum.  

He also had our students performing a 
number of West African dances. 

The concert on Thursday afternoon 
was a great success with each class 

performing very admirably both on the 
drums and with their dances.   

I would like to say a big thank you to 
Emmanuel, our drum teacher, for a 
great week with our students.                

A big  thank you needs to go to the  
Primary staff for their support during 
the week. 

Finally, thank you to all those people 
who attended the Thursday afternoon 
concert, it was great for the children to 
perform in front of a large audience.   

 

(Students comments and photos of this      
activity can be found on pages 3 & 4 of this  
issue). 

Mon 03 Oct—

Fri 21 Oct  

Bright P-12 students 

German exchange. 

Mon 03 Oct TERM 4 BEGINS 

Yr 12 Practice  Exam 

Week. 

Wed 05 Oct 11am—Yr 10 Teen 

Mental Health First 

Aid– Session One. 

VET Sport & Rec Yr 11 

overnight  mountain-

biking  

trip. 

Yrs 7-11 Parent/

Teacher Interviews—

3.40-5.30pm. 

Thu 06 Oct Hume Athletics. 

Yrs 7-11 Parent/

Teacher Interviews—

3.40-5.30pm. 

 

Fri 07 Oct Primary O&M        

Athletics. 

 

Wed 12 Oct 11am—Yr 10 Teen 

Mental Health First 

Aid– Session Two. 

Fri 14 Oct Primary Hume       

Athletics. 

Yr 10 Great Outdoors 

Buckland Kayak Trip. 

Mon 17 Oct State Athletics. 
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We are at the end of Term 3 and once 

again I find myself reflecting on how fast the school year is 

going, particularly for our Year 12 students. I hope you and 

your families are coping with the pressures of these final 

weeks of secondary education and that you take this last 

holiday opportunity to prepare for your November external 

exams. As this is our final newsletter for Term 3 I would 

like to wish the College community a happy and safe 

holiday, starting this Friday. I will be on Long Service 

Leave for the first 3 weeks of Term 4. If there are any    

student wellbeing concerns please make contact with Mark      

Betheras or Jean Olley.  

The Debutante Ball for 2016 was on last Saturday night 

and the students were amazing. Their dance skills were 

outstanding. Thank you to all of the members of the      

Debutante Committee and Lauren and Tony Brooks for   

organising such a wonderful evening. Also thank you to the 

community members that assisted on the evening. Well 

done to all involved. 

The last two weeks has been another busy period of      

extra-curricular activities, ranging from sporting to        

academic competitions. On the weekend a large number of 

Primary students competed in the Japanese Speech    

Competition and had some outstanding results - a true 

indication of the success of our Immersion Program 

across the P-2. Congratulations must also go to Keiko and 

Ryo for their time and effort.  Well done to everyone     

involved. 

New Government Child Safe Standards 

The Child Safe Standards are compulsory minimum standards for 

all Victorian early childhood services and schools, to ensure they 

are well prepared to protect children from abuse and neglect 

(www.education.vic.gov.au). 

Letters will go home this week to explain the new child safe 

legislation. We will have community and volunteer briefings 

next term, which you will all be invited to attend. But     

before these information sessions, you can make yourself 

familiar with the new policies and staff Code of Conduct on 

our website. You may also need to revisit our Filming and 

Photographing Students’ Policy which can also be 

found on our website. This policy states that parents     

cannot publish photos or videos taken of school 

events, this would include uploads to social media. If you 

have any questions please contact the College. 

Celebration of Success Assembly 

Our celebration of success assembly for Term 3 will be held 

on Friday of this week. I would like to take the opportunity 

to congratulate all students for a term of hard work. There 

were some extremely pleasing results in VCAL and once 

again the sporting achievements of our students were    

fantastic.  

VCAL Wine Initiative 

Please get behind our VCAL program and purchase a box 

on wine through Ringer Reef. Order forms can be collected 

at the front office.  

African Drumming 

Last week our Primary students participated in a week long 

drumming program. The students did an amazing job and 

put on a wonderful concert. Thank you to Mr Campbell and 

the classroom teachers for organising another fabulous   

opportunity for our students. 

Last week we held our Yr 9 and 10 (2017) Information 

Sessions. Thanks to Ms Olley, Ms Brady, Mr Kusch, Ms 

Chris Blazek and Mr Power for providing such an insightful      

explanation of our new course selection process and      

curriculum.  

Also this week, our Yr 12 teachers will be meeting with 

student and parents in preparation for their final few weeks 

of school. It is not too late to book a Parent Teacher  

Interview through COMPASS for Wednesday night. 

If you are having any difficulty please contact the Office.  

Next term, in Week 1, we will be hosting Yr 7 to 11     

Parent Teacher Interviews on Wednesday and 

Thursday Nights 3.40 to 5.30pm. These bookings are 

now open and can be made through COMPASS. 

We are in the transitional phase of uniform and this will 

continue into the next 2 weeks of next term.  All students  

P to 12 will need to remain in either full winter uniform or 

full summer uniform.  Students are not permitted to be 

wearing a combination of both, for example stockings with 

the school dress.  Also, a reminder: as a SUN SMART 

school hats will be required all of term 4. All students 

will be required to wear their full brim or bucket hat from 

the start of next term.  

If your child needs to travel on a bus, and they are not a 

usual bus traveller, they need to have a signed note 

form a parent. They then need to bring this note to the 

Front Office so they can be issued with a blue bus pass. 

They will then need to return to the Office later that day to 

collect the bus pass. Students who are non-bus travellers 

cannot travel on the bus without the BUS PASS. 

 

Assistant  

Principal’s 

Report 

“Bright P12 College is a child Safe School. We promote the inclusivity and diversity of all students and school community members”. 
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African Drumming Report—                

By Andeline Bardsley-Smith 

Term 3 week 9 

This week we practised African 

drumming with Emmanuel.           

Emmanuel came from Ghana in West 

Africa. We practised playing the 

drums and doing a cow dance. The 

drums are called djembes. 

Monday 

Our first day at African Drumming 

was FANTASTIC. First Emmanuel 

told us what the drum was called and 

then we started playing. We did a 

beat that goes like this- Boom-boom 

boom boom-boom-boom.       

Tuesday 

 Our second day at African         

drumming was good. I really liked 

doing the dancing, it was great fun. 

When we practised drumming,     

Emmanuel said, ‘Let’s make noise’. 

It really hurt my hands. 

Wednesday                                                                                                                               

Our third day at African drumming 

was really, really good. I had so 

much fun doing the dance. I couldn’t 

wait for the next day because we had 

to perform in the concert.       

Thursday  

On Concert Day, we had only 20 

minutes to practise. The concert    

started at period 5. At the concert I 

liked doing the dancing the most. 

 

African Drumming Report—        

By Tyler Thomason 

For the last four days we have been 

practising African drumming. 

The drum is called a djembe. 

We had a teacher from Ghana in 

West Africa, his name was            

Emmanuel. 

In Ghana they speak 47 languages. 

Emmanuel could only speak three so 

he couldn`t understand most of the 

people he met in Ghana unless they 

spoke English. 

There are 54 countries in Africa.  

Emmanuel taught us a dance as well. 

The dance is called the cow dance. 

 We always practised the dance when 

the music was going.                                                                                                    

On Thursday it was our concert, we 

did our drumming first and then our 

cow dance. It was awesome.  

 

African Drumming Report—                

By Sebastian Friend 

From September the fifth to September 

the eighth all of the primary students at 

Bright P-12 College had drumming 

lessons on the djembe drum (a West 

African drum made with cow skin). 

Our teacher was called Emmanuel, he 

came from Ghana in West Africa. 

We had three thirty minute lessons and 

one twenty minute lesson. In every 

lesson we did some drumming then we 

practised a dance named the cow 

dance. 

On the eighth of September we walked 

to the Entertainment Centre, all feeling 

a little bit nervous since we had had 

only four lessons. When we walked on 

stage Emmanuel started drumming and 

we copied him. At the end of the     

concert no one had laughed at us so I 

was pretty sure the concert went well.   

 

 

African Drumming Report—              

By Charlotte Kelly  

This week the primary students learnt 

African drumming and African      

dancing. 

Emmanuel taught us both. Emmanuel 

was from Ghana which is in West    

Africa. The drum is called a djembe 

[say..jem-bee]. There were three notes: 

bass, slap and tone. 

The first thing we had to do was keep 

banging the drum really fast non-stop. 

It hurt our hands and that was just a 

warm up!   Emmanuel played a rhythm 

and we copied him.   

All the 3/4 students did the cow dance. 

We had to hunch our back, stamp our 

feet. After that, we stamped one foot in 

front and moved our hands. Then we 

bent over and stamped our back foot 

twice, stood up and stamped our front 

foot once. Next we reached across with 

our right hand, touched the ground, 

stood up and clapped our hands twice. 

The next move was the same as the 

second and then we jumped off the 

stage with our hands in the air. We 

stopped after five jumps, put one hand 

on our hip, moved our hands and     

continued until we were off the stage. 

When it was time for the concert, I was 

really excited and I was not nervous at 

all.  

The preps were up first. It was really 

good for preps. As each class went on 

stage I felt more excited. Finally it was 

my class’s turn. I was in the middle 

row. We finished the drumming and 

got ready for the dancing. I was in the 

front row in the dancing. 

I really enjoyed the African drumming 

and African dancing. I would like to 

thank Emmanuel for teaching us Afri-

can drumming and African dancing. 

He was a great teacher. 

A F R I C A N  D R U M M I N G  R E P O R T S  F R O M  3 / 4 V  

“Bright P12 College is a child Safe School. We promote the inclusivity and diversity of all students and school community members”. 
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A F R I C I A N  D R U M M I N G  &  D A N C I N G  
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Now, That Takes The Cake! 

Year 7 student, Shelby, recently made this fantastic “Dragon 

Cake” for her Humanities class, who had been studying   

Ancient China during this term.  Students brought along 

food relating to Ancient China to share at a lunchtime feast.  

Great work, Shelby.  

A L P I N E  S H I R E  V I S I T  Y E A R S  3 / 4 V  
Alpine Shire Report                                 



       



    

    

      

 

      

    



     

      

     

       



By Sophie Head. 

 Alpine Shine Report 

Today we went to the Shire Offices.   

We met the mayor whose name is   

Councillor Ron Janas. The Deputy 

Mayor is Tony Keeble but we didn’t 

meet him. When we sat down, Scarlett, 

myself and some other students were 

chosen to sit where the senior council 

sits.  

 Heather Green (who is the Director of 

Sustainable Development) came to talk 

to us about money. She gave us some 

options to tick. These were the options: 

 A bridge repair 

 Mountain bike tracks 

 Playground for ten to twelve year 

olds   

 Getting the foot path fixed up 

 Fire preparation  

 Skate park 

 Weed control 

I chose numbers one, three and four. 

A girl called Ebony (the                    

Communications Officer) took us      

outside to look at an elevator platform. 

The elevator platform was a huge       

machine used by a man called Nick (who 

is an arborist). Nick uses it for cutting 

down trees. He showed us how to use it. 

The elevator platform went about 20m 

high.  By Holly Harrison  

 

3/4V at the Alpine Shire Chambers 

“Bright P12 College is a child Safe School. We promote the inclusivity and diversity of all students and school community members”. 
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“Bright P12 College is a child Safe School. We promote the inclusivity and diversity of all students and school community members”. 

Bright P-12 College will be running a Practice Exam 
week for students completing a Unit 3/4 sequence 
between October 4 – 7 in the first week back from 
term break. 

 

Key Points 

 Students will need to arrive 10 minutes before 
exams where possible to ensure they are    
prepared and able to start their exam on time. 

 Students will not be permitted to leave early,  
unless approved or indicated through the exam 
timetable instructions. 

 Students are not expected to attend the       
college during the exam week, but can have 
access to the VCE Study Centre if in Year 
12.  Year 11 students are expected to attend 
normal classes when not completing their    
exam. VCAL students are expected to attend 
normal class times, in line with their course 
requirements. 

 All exams will be held at the Anglican Church, 
Church Street, Bright.  Japanese and German 
Oral Assessments will be held in the Tutorial 
Room at Bright P-12 College. 

 

If you require any further clarification, please contact 

Mr Justin Power, Year 12 Coordinator –                    

power.justin.r@edumail.vic.gov.au  

Practice Exam Timetable 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Your student’s Semester 2 Progress Report (Years 5 to 12) has been 
published on Compass.  Progress Reports provide a short summary of 
how your child is performing in each of their subjects. 

If you have any concerns about your Secondary student’s performance, 
we strongly advise you and your student attend Parent/Student/Teacher 
Conferences.  For Year 12 students, or Year 11 students completing a 
unit 4 subject, this will be on Wednesday 14th September from 3:40 -
5:10pm.  For Years 7-11 students these will take place on Wednesday 
and Thursday, 5 and 6th October, the first week back of Term 4. 

Primary Parent/Teacher Conferences do not take place in 2nd Semester; 
however, if you have any concerns please contact the classroom teacher 
via Compass or the front office. 

Bookings for Year 12 Parent/Student/Teacher Conferences can be made 
now online via Compass (under the Community Icon) and Year 7-11 
were opened on Monday 12th September at approximately 9.00am.      
Interviews are strictly limited to 10 minutes for each teacher so if you 
need to speak to a teacher for longer, please arrange an alternative date 
and time. 

If you do not have access to the internet for booking interviews or     
viewing Progress Reports, please contact the front office admin staff by 
phone or in person and they will make the bookings for you or organise a 
hard copy of the Progress Report for you. 

If you do not know your Compass log on details, you will need to inform 
the front office admin staff and provide them with a current email     
address - log on details will then be emailed to you. 

Progress Reports can be found under the 'Reports' tab on your Compass 
Home Page. 
 
Regards 
Kelli Jacobsen 
Assistant Principal 
Bright P-12 College 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 

On Sunday 11th September we had a 

Japanese Speech Contest at Yarrunga 

Primary School. 

The results are as follows: 

FIRST PLACES - 

Prep—Individual- Tilden Cocks-

Wheaton. 

Prep—Pair—Eve Jamieson & Phoebe 

Nightingale. 

Grade 1—Individual– Michaela 

Nightingale. 

Grade 1—Pair—Sharneae Hall-Bidois 

& Zanna Vietz. 

 

SECOND PLACES - 

Prep—Individual—Lola Raveane. 

Grade 1—Individual—Cash Garrett. 

 

THIRD PLACES— 

Grade 2—Pair—Deacon Hika & Noah 

McMonagle. 

Grade 4—Individual—Alison Ciolli. 

 

A fantastic effort from our students! 

 

Japanese Speech Contest 

 The Year 9 Indigenous Language class were 
runners up in the Marrin Gamu song contest. 
Students from around Australia entered the 
contest, by translating and performing a set 
song (Similar to 'Head, Shoulders, Knees and 
Toes') in Indigenous Language. The Year 9  
students wrote and performed the song in our 
local language, Dhudhuroa. It was titled 
"Murrboa" which means "Alive". 

Feedback from the organisers was: "We 
thought it was fabulous that the students 
played the backing track themselves, which 
showed great effort, and the fact that they 
used different instruments and were so       
enthusiastic. The students demonstrated a  
terrific attitude and energy." 

The song can be viewed on -

www.marringamu.com.au/videos 

  

Marrin Gamu Song Contest  

mailto:power.justin.r@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.marringamu.com.au/videos
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C R A Z Y  H A I R  D AY   

“Bright P12 College is a child Safe School. We promote the inclusivity and diversity of all students and school community members”. 

On Friday 9th September the Primary SRC held a 

“Crazy Hair Day” to raise money for the Kids Cancer 

Project.   Looks like a lot of craziness was happening 

on the day!! 
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Alpine Country Fair,         

Sunday 30th  October 2016 

Bright P-12 College, in  collaboration 

with Alpine View Children’s Centre, 

Porepunkah, Harrietville and    

Wandiligong Primary Schools, is 

again holding the Alpine Country Fair 

on      Sunday 30th October, 2016 in 

the Bright P-12 College school 

grounds. 

Last year we raised nearly $10,000 for 

our school alone, thanks to all our 

fabulous volunteers and we are hoping 

to increase this figure this year.  

The day will be filled with loads of 

family fun activities, entertainment, 

art /craft stalls and delicious food/

drink stalls.  

To make this day a success we are 

calling on all keen, willing and able 

parents, grandparents, aunties, uncles 

and of course students to lend a hand 

on the day.  If you, or someone you 

know, can spare an hour or two it 

would be much appreciated! 

Also, any donations of potted plants, 

second-hand books/toys/bikes, new 

small items suitable for lucky dip 

prizes will be gratefully accepted. 

If you would like to volunteer or 

have items to donate please contact 

Lisa Flew on: 0412 517 545 or 

email: lisa@everestsports.com.au 

Thank you, 

Bright P-12 Parents & Friends      

Committee 

“Bright P12 College is a child Safe School. We promote the inclusivity and diversity of all students and school community members”. 

 National Interschools Championships  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Front Row L - R (seated) - 
Jake Wood; Daniel Taberner; Angus Stevens; Harrison Dalbosco; Matthew Shem; Seth Hescock; Peter Zambellakis; John Fitzpatrick 
Middle Row L - R-Dylan Sgambelloni; Meaghan Hood; Annie Martin; Brittany Hanna; Renee Cassidy; Brynn Wickes; Chloe Brain; Lauren 
O'Shea; Melanie Grossman; Meg Berlowitz; Ethan Nicholas 
Second last Row L - R-Teagan Brown; Claire Kinder; Gabrielle Kupferle; Brianna Williams; Natalie Nummar;  Tess McDonagh; Caitlyn Smith; 
Chloe Edyvean; Emma Pace; Clara Williams. Back row L - R- Douglas Harrison; Harrison Neville, Leo Morris; Patrick McGilvray; Jed Pryor; 
Clyde English; Harry Bartlett;  Daniel Birnie; Ky Monshing. 

B r i g h t  P - 1 2  C o l l e g e  D e b u t a n t e s  2 0 1 6  

Parents & Friends               

Committee 

 

Students Nicola and Callum Smith, recently competed in the 
Cross Country National Interschools Championships held at 
Perisher. 

Nicola came 3rd in Division 3 XC Freestyle 2.3km. 
Callum came 18th in Division 4 XC freestyle 1km. 
Well done, to both our students! 

mailto:lisa@everestsports.com.au
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“Bright P12 College is a child Safe School. We promote the inclusivity and diversity of all students and school community members”. 
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PLEASE DO NOT RIDE, SCOOT OR 

SKATE IN SCHOOL GROUNDS 

Riding bikes, scooters, skateboards and other wheeled 

devices is not allowed in the school grounds.  This in-

cludes parents and any siblings who may not attend 

the school.  For the safety of everybody, please ensure 

you dismount whilst on school grounds AT ALL TIMES 

between 8am & 6pm! 

 

C O M M U N I T Y  &  C O L L E G E  N OT I C E S  

 

 

 
MEDIA RELEASE 
12 September, 2016 

Visiting author to delight the young 

and young-at-heart 

 

CALLING all parents of littlies!  

 

Australian children’s author Chris 

Collins is hosting his FREE wacky kids 

show across the Alpine Shire later 

this month!  

Bring the kids along to enjoy a fun, 

interactive performance by the     

author of ‘Funky Chicken: Chooks in 

Space!’ and ‘A Bug Called Doug’. 

Chris is a full time author and       

publisher of whacky, rhyming,      

Australian children’s books.  He is 

also a presenter, bringing his funky 

author visits to festivals, schools,   

early learning centres, libraries and 

community events all over Australia.  

He even performs live virtual author 

visits to schools all around the world. 

There are no limits when it comes to 

fun and funkiness! 

His aim is to bring laughter, joy (and 

general funkiness) into children’s 

lives whoever and wherever they are! 

Chris has published three best-selling 

titles to date – Funky Chicken: A 

Bushy Tale of Crocs and Chooks, A 

Bug Called Doug and his latest     

release Funky Chicken: Chooks in 

Space. Publisher Funkybooks is a 

boutique Australian publisher of high 

quality Australian rhyming picture 

books, designed with one thing in 

mind – to help kids and adults have 

fun! 

Chris will perform on: 

Monday, 26 September: Lake View       

Children’s Centre from 2.00pm – 

4.00pm. 

Tuesday, 27 September: Bright     

Library from 9.30am – 11.30am and 

Myrtleford Library from 2.00pm - 

4.00pm. 

 

“Bright P12 College is a child Safe School. We promote the inclusivity and diversity of all students and school community members”. 
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Alpine Kids Club receives Exceeding rating! 

All Victorian services approved under the Education and Care National Law are assessed and rated by the 

Department of Education and Training. Services are assessed against the National Quality Standards and 

given an overall rating based on these results. These ratings are: 
 

Excellent rating, awarded by ACECQA 

Exceeding National Quality Standard 

Meeting National Quality Standard 

Working Towards National Quality Standard 

Significant Improvement Required  
 

During the June-July school holidays Alpine Kids Club went through the Assessment and Rating process. I 

am delighted to report that Alpine Kids Club is now considered to be an education and care organisation 

exceeding the National Quality Standards. Anyone wishing to view a full breakdown on the assessment 

can do so by visiting our website.  

 

A few photos from our last fun filled vacation program! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  TOUR OF DUTY       WILD ACTION VISIT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  WANGARATTA ART GALLERY    DEER & EMU FARM 
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Hurry, Last 

Chance! 


